LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL

March 9, 2006
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Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the regular meeting of the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 2:30 p.m. in the school media center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Linda Reed, co-chairperson, Becky Hillard, Kim Howell, Rich Laing and Linda Lindsey.  There were no guests 

The SBDM Council accepted the agenda by consensus.

06-019 Motion was made by Becky Hillard and seconded by Linda Reed to accept the minutes from the February 9, 2006, regular SBDM meeting.  The motion carried.

Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council that our projected enrollment for 2006-2007 is 671 students without pre-school and add-ons.

Lincoln Trail Elementary Needs List for 2006-2007 was presented to the SBDM Council.  Our requested needs are as follows:

· Furniture money $4.00 per student - $2,684

· Half-time Counselor - $30,000.

· Full Time Assistant Principal (other half of allotment) - $30,000.

· Textbooks - $21,331

· Thoughtful Education - $24,519 undergoing a complete rewrite, it is being placed into our CSIP – due to be completed by April 2006.

· Compass Learning - $30,000.

· Field Trip Cost $2.00 Per student - $1,342

Mrs. Lewis had developed a rational report to accompany our Section Seven needs list. 

Staffing allocation for 2006-2007 school year was discussed.  Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council we have a vacancy for a half-time Fine Arts teacher next year.  Mrs. Lewis stated that Lincoln Trail is very close to the correct number for a full time assistant principal.  Mrs. Lewis proposed to the SBDM Council that we place Bryan Lewis as full-time assistant principal at Lincoln for the next two years, using the funding from the half-time Fine Arts position. He will not receive the additional stipend or extra-extended days, other than the ten days allotted to him by the district for the half-time assistant principal position he currently holds.  The SBDM Council accepted this proposal by consensus.

Kim Howell asked that since this is a half-time Fine Arts position, could we use Mr. Lewis in that area.  The council agreed that Mr. Lewis could help out in this are of Fine Arts and Practical Living.  The SBDM Council accepted this proposal by consensus.

Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that due to number of special education students currently at Lincoln Trail we now have the possibility for a special education position to open this year.  

Classified projections for 2006-2007 were discussed.

Lincoln Trail SBDM Council has agreed by consensus to accepted Scotts-Forman and Thoughtful Education – Silver and Strong for our reading/curriculum program.

Mrs. Lewis presented to the SBDM Council several proposed room changes for the 2006-2007 school year. Mrs. Lewis felt we needed to go with the least amount of moving as possible.  Due to the fact that major changes will take place in the next two years with the proposed redistricting.

The changes are as follows:

· Mantle room # 217 will change rooms with Mahon room #213

· Robbins STEP Unit will move to room # 115

· Caswell will move into the current FRC

· Two special ed staff from trailer to old STEP Unit

· FRC will move to the house next door (recently purchased by the board)

· Bryan Lewis will move into the records room (records will remain)

· Room 135 (Bryan Lewis office) will become the storage room.

In the event that the FRC house is not ready by fall we will make the following provisions:

· FRC items will be placed in storage

· Special Ed teachers will stay were they are currently located

· FRC Office will be located in room #147 former STEP Unit.

Survey results from the paper/ink cartridge dilemma were discussed.  Several suggestions was made.

· Request fund from PTA

· Net Work all printers and use Laser Printer

It was decided to table further discussion on this until we could consult with Tammy Riggs, Media Specialist.

Policy # 01.14 Councils Committees was presented the SBDM Council for the first reading.  

The policy was discussed and will be presented again at the April 13, 2006, meeting.

Mrs. Lewis presented the SBDM Council the 2005-2006 Southern Association of Colleges and School Accreditations (SACS) report.  Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that 2006-2007 would be our accreditation year for SACS.

Mrs. Lewis presented the SBDM Council with a copy of the CSIP plan.  The SBDM Council reviewed the plan and accepted it by consensus.

Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that security camera have been installed for viewing the front and back entrances an additional camera will be purchased to view down the hall and up the stairs.

Financial reports for January and February were presented and approved.

Daily enrollment reports were reviewed.

The SBDM Council reviewed the past month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.  

The March 9, 2006, SBDM Council meeting was adjourned by consensus.

__________________________










    (Chairperson)









___________________________


